
Vestry Notes 
The vestry met in the library and opened with evening prayer beginning at 6:00 p.m.  Billie 

Smithwick and Teddye Read were absent.  The minutes of the June and July meetings were  

reviewed and accepted.  The financial secretary's reports for June and July were reviewed and 

discussed and approved.  The senior warden stated that he had no report.  The junior warden 

reported that bids for a new phone system were still in the works and well as bids for a new AC/

furnace for the narthex, chapel and office area.  Nan Barber reported that the Peddys will be 

joining the Sunday School staff.  The parish has been invited to participate in hosting the  

Concho River Festival of Lights in December.  We are signed up to host on the evening of Dec. 

22nd from 6:00 - 10:00 p.m.  More information will follow in November.  The Angelo Global 

Health Initiative Concert is planned for October 5 and there will be numerous activities 

and opportunities to serve throughout the afternoon and evening.  African Team Ministries will 

have a selection of items available for purchase on display from Sept. 19 - 25th in the  

Narthex.  They have not sent us their goods in about 5 years.  All items are new and hopefully 

the selections will make wonderful gifts.  A fellowship breakfast will be held on Sept. 8th in  

conjunction with the annual Sunday School Rally Day.  On September 28th a Praise and Graze 

will be held at the home of Judi Gurley.   Corey Peddy advised that the Annual Stewardship  

dinner will be held on November 11th and that he will soon select a committee to prepare the 

2014 budget.  There has been no report on the church lawsuit and the Counts will not reconvene 

until after Labor Day.  Judy Holik will take a much deserved leave of absence from the choir on 

Sundays throughout the month of September.  Fr. Stan and Eileen will be on vacation from  

August 31 through September 10.  The meeting adjourned with prayer at 7:15 p.m. 

A Man and His Traps 
Men from the church are invited to participate in a Men’s gathering based on the  

Authentic Manhood “33” Series. We will meet for six sessions, on Thursdays, from  

7:30-9:00 PM. The Topics to be covered are: A MAN AND HIS TRAPS. We will meet on 

the following dates: August 29, October 10, and November 14. The dates for the next 

three sessions will be determined in November. For more information, contact Fr. Stan 

on his cell: (724) 880-7696, or at church 949-6260 or by email 

fatherstanb@hotmail.com.  

mailto:fatherstanb@hotmail.com
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